
Dear Resident / Business

Merton Council is planning to introduce a number of features to improve safety for both vehicle and pedestrian 
movements in Christchurch Road between Liberty Avenue and Western Road. The purpose of this newsletter is to 
seek your view on the proposals.

The scheme is designed to reduce personal injury collisions and improve pedestrian and cycle access by reducing 
traffic conflicts at the junction and by providing a new uncontrolled crossing point. The proposals will also ensure 
that banned movement into Prince George’s Road is self enforcing.

This location has a poor personal injury collision record that can be partially attributed to the number of vehicle 
turning movements combined with the volume of traffic in the area. This level of activity also makes it difficult 
for pedestrian and cycle access across Christchurch Road.

During the three year period up to February 2011 there were 11 recorded personal injury collisions at this location, 
resulting in 16 casualties which included a serious injury. These figures do not include any minor (damage only) 
accidents that may have occurred. Two of these accidents involved vehicles turning right out of the petrol station 
and two were at the Prince George’s Road junction.

The Council recognises the barrier Christchurch Road creates for local residents who wish to walk to bus stops, the 
Tandem Centre and possibly beyond. The scheme provides a better crossing point by the junction of Christchurch 
Road and Liberty Avenue and also aims to simplify the traffic movements with  a view to improve road safety.

The scheme is made up of the following features:

A left turn only from Prince Georges Road onto Christchurch Road removing the risk of collisions for traffic 
negotiating to cross 4 lanes of traffic to turn right or straight across into Liberty Avenue. This will be subject 
to the outcome of the Statutory Consultation.

A no-entry from Christchurch Road into Prince Georges Road including a short one-way section in Prince 
Georges Road towards the junction. The purpose of this is to physically prevent the illegal and dangerous 
right turn manoeuvre that currently takes place from Christchurch Road. This will be subject to the outcome 
of the Statutory Consultation.

A short dedicated right turn lane into Liberty Avenue which will prevent southbound traffic being held up by 
this manoeuvre given the relatively light traffic flows that take place here.

Kerb build outs and reshaped traffic island in Liberty Avenue at its junction with Christchurch Road making it 
easier for pedestrians to cross Liberty Avenue with shorter crossing distances and reduced speed of vehicles 
turning left into Liberty Avenue.

A new central reservation strip on Church Road between Liberty Avenue and Western Road which will prevent 
the right turns into and out of the petrol station. The existing personal injury collisions along this section 
of Christchurh Road can be attributed to these two manoeuvres, as can a significant interruption to traffic 
flow and traffic signal coordination. A proportion of vehicles turning in from the south are simply using the 
petrol station as a U-turn facility to access Western Road and are not patrons. This will be subject to further 
consideration and depends on feedback received

The provision of a new uncontrolled crossing point for pedestrians and cyclists to enable Christchurch Road to 
be crossed just north of the Liberty Avenue junction where this is a current demand. This  will be achieved by 
widening the central reservation allowing pedestrians and cyclists to cross the road in two halves with a safe 
waiting area in the middle of the road.

Proposed above measures 1 and 2 require statutory consultation. The remaining proposed measures do not.
Each aspect of the proposals can be introduced in isolation

1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

Let us know your views
A Notice of the Council’s intentions to introduce the measures 1 and 2, which form part of the overall  scheme will 
be published in the local newspaper, London Gazette and posted on lamp columns in the vicinity. Representations 
for and against the proposals described in this Notice must be made in writing to the Head of Street Scene and 
Waste Management Division, Merton Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, Surrey, SM4 5DX or by email 
(details below) by no later than Friday 29 July 2011, quoting reference ES/SGE/LIBERTYAVE. However it has 
been decided to extend the deadline until Friday, 12 August 2011.

Objections must relate only to the elements of the scheme that are subject to this statutory consultation.

All representations along with Officers’ comments and recommendations will be reported to the Cabinet Member for 
Environmental Sustainability and Regeneration for a decision. Please note that responses to any representations 
received will not be made until a final decision is made by the Cabinet Member. 

The Council is required to give weight to the nature and content of your representations and not necessarily the 
quantity. Your reasons are, therefore, important to us.

A copy of the proposed TMO, a plan identifying the areas affected by the proposals and the Council’s Statement 
of Reasons can be inspected at the Merton Link, Merton Civic Centre, London Road, Morden, Surrey, during the 
Council’s normal office hours Monday to Friday, 9am to 5pm. A copy can also be inspected at Colliers Wood 
Library.

Contact us
If you wish to discuss any part of the scheme in further detail, please contact the project engineer, Harold Parr 
on 020 8545 3813 or via email to trafficandhighways@merton.gov.uk. Alternatively, you can visit Merton website 
on www.merton.gov.uk/libertyave_safety
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